
Acknowledgement  of  SPECIAL
DONATIONS to SCFOL

We wish to thank all of those who have
become Members of San Carlos Friends of
the Library at the Life or Patron level,
and   annual  member  at  the  Sponsor  or
Contributor Level. Individuals who donate
$250  or  more  during  one  calendar  year

qualify for a Life Membership. Annually, the names of new Life
Members will be added to our Honor Wall. We now have 147
library patrons who have become SCFOL Life Members. 

We also wish to thank those who have donated to SCFOL to honor
of or in memory of a special person in their life; and thank
those who have donated  just because they support our branch
library.

We thank Life Member Mary Gentile for her additional donation
to SCFOL (6/2024)

Thank  you  to  John  &  Carmela  Hartzell  for  renewing  their
Sponsor Level SCFOL membership. (6/2024)

We thank Earnest Orfila for his Sponsor level SCFOL membership
and donation. (6/2024)

We thank SCFOL Life Member Diane Petersen for her generous
donation. (5/2024)

We  thank  Patricia  Waller  for   her  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
Membership  donation.   (4/24)

We thank David & Karen Newby for their generous Contributor
level Membership. (2/24)

Thank you, Don & Anne Wemple for your Sponsor level SCFOL
Membership. (2/24)

https://sancarlosfriendsofthelibrary.org/2024/06/24/special-donations/
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Thank you Wayne & Sheena Myers for your Sponsor level SCFOL
Membership donation. (2/2024)

Thank you Charles  & Nancy Farnham for your Sponsor level
SCFOL Membership donation. (2/2024)

We  thank  Charles  Goldberg  for  his  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
Membership.  (2/2024)

We  thank  Robert  &  Constance  Plaisted  for  their  SCFOL  
Memberships  &  donation.  (2/2024)

Thank  you,  Cheryl  Thompson  for  your  SCFOL  Membership  and
generous donation. 2/2024)

Our thanks to Darlene Draper and to Jutta Cohn for their SCFOL
Memberships and donations. (2/2024)

We thank Emilie & Jeff Mason for their Sponsor level SCFOL
Memberships. (2/2024)

Thanks  you,  James  &  Madeleine  Strozier  for  their  SCFOL
Membership and donation. (2/2024)

We  thank  Roni  Breite  for  the  Contributor  level  SCFOL
Membership.  (2/2024)

We thank Deborah Cook for her SCFOL Membership and generous
donation. (1/24)

We thank Ken Scruggs for his Sponsor level Membership (1/2024)

Thank you, Lisa King for your Life Membership. (1/2024)

We  thank  Sandra  Weber  for  her  Sponsor  Level  Membership.
(12/2023)

SCFOL  thanks  Sandra  Calabough  for  her  Sponsor  level
Membership.  (10/23)

We welcome a new Life Member, Roy Long. Thank you. (9/2023)



We welcome and thank  Erin Zelinski for her Life Membership. 
(9/2023)

We welcome Kelly  Pepo to our family of SCFOL Life Members. 
Thank you for your support. (8/2023)

Thank you to Jay & Lisa King for their individual Sponsor
memberships (6/2023)

We thank Hedy Levine for her generous donation in memory of
Judith Levine. (6/2023)

We thank Walter & Gail Smeltzer for their donation in memory
of Judith Levine (6/2023)

We Thank Judy Bright for her donation in memory of Judith
Levine. (6/2023)

We thank David Giammona for his Sponsor level SCFOL Membership
(6/23)

Thank you to James &Gale Petri for their Contributor level
SCFOL Membership. (5/2023)

We thank Maureen Anastacio for her Contributor Level SCFOL
membership. (3/2023)

Thank you, Cheryl Spicer, for renewing your SCFOL membership
at the Contributor Level. (3/2023)

Our Thanks to Emilie Mason for her renewal as a Contributor
Level SCFOL Membership. (2/2023)

Thank  you  Roni  Breite  for  your  Contributor  Level  Annual
Membership. (2/2023)

We thank Frances Myrose for renewing at the SCFOL Sponsor
Membership level. (2/2023)

We Thank SCFOL Life Member, Mallie R. Odle , for the generous
donation in honor of SCBL Managing Librarian David Ege and his



staff for their wonderful programs.  (2/2023)

We Thank our newest SCFOL LIFE MEMBER, Ruth Savage, for her
continued support of SCFOL. (2/2023)

Thank you Robert and Srisuda Walsh for your Sponsor Level
Membership. (2/2023)

We  Thank  Karen  &  David  Newby  for  their   Sponsor  Level
Membership,  (2/2023)

We Thank Bonnie Sattler for her Sponsor Level Membership.
(2/2023)

Thank  you  to  Elaine  Stone  for  her  Contributor  Level
Membership.  (2/2023)

Our  Thanks  go  to  Gladys  Highly  for  her  Sponsor  Level
Membership.   (2/2023)

Thanks to Robert and Constance Plaisted for their Sponsor
Level Membership. (2/2023)

Thank  ;you  Ken  Scruggs  for  his  Sponsor  Level
Membership.(2/2023)

We thank Charles Goldberg for his Sponsor Level Membership.
(2/2023)

Carmella  Hartzell,  Thank  You  for  your  Sponsor  Level
Membership.(2/2023)

Thanks to Charles and Nancy Fernham for your Sponsor Level
Membership. (2/2023)

Thank  you  Linda  Gillette  for  your  Contributor  Level
Membership.(2/2023)

We thank Don and Anne Wemple for their Sponsor Level SCFOL
Membership (1/2023)



We thank Deborah Cook for her Sponsor level SCFOL Membership.
(1/2023)

We welcome Kathryn Ruiz to our family of SCFOL Life Members.
(11/2022)

Thank  you  Madeleine/James  Strozier  for  your  Sponsor  Level
donation.  (11/2022)

In honor of James Shields, we thank his nieces for their
generous  donation  in  his  memory:  Jan  Koederitz,  Candice
Koederitz, Jill Campbell, and Robin Allcorn

Thank  you  Sandra  Weber  for  your  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
Membership.  (11/2022)

Our thanks to Roy & Carol Long for their Sponsor level SCFOL
Membership. (11/2022)

We thank Joan Hayes for her donation in honor of Jim Shields.
(11/2022)

Our thanks to Marylou Lange for her donation in memory of
Susan Crockett.  (10/2022)

We thank Tina Fries-Miller for her donation to SCFOL following
her very successful art show at the SCB library. (11/2022)

We  thank  John  and  Belinda  Mades  for  their  Sponsor  Level
donation in memory of Jim Shields. (10/2022)

SCFOL  sends  a  beautiful  Thank-you  bouquet  to  Margrette
Carr for her very generous donation to SCFOL (10/2022)

Thank  you  to  Bonnie  Sattler  for  her  Sponsor  Level  SCFOL
membership.(8/2022)

SCFOL  welcomes  and  thanks  Gail  Haag  for  her  SCFOL  Life
Membership. (7/2022)

Thank  you  Sandra  Calabough  for  your  Sponsor  Level  SCFOL



Membership. (7/2022).

We  thank  Carmella  Hartzell  for  her  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
membership. (6/2022).

Congratulations to artist Michael Hefner for his outstanding
art show at the SCBL, and we thank him for his donation to
SCFOL. (6/2022)

We thank Lisa and David Glanz for their Family Membership and
additional donation.. (5/2022)

Our Thanks to artist Wanda Knowles for her lovely watercolor
show  at  the  library  and  for  her  contribution  to  SCFOL.
(5/2022)

Thank you to Jeffrey Mason for his Contributor Level SCFOL
membership.(3/2022)

We  thank  Patricia  Waller  for  her  Contributor  level  SCFOL
Membership. (3/2022)

Thank you, Walter Stepahin for your sponsor level membership.
(2/2022)

Thank  you,  Roni  Breite  and  Maurice  Pessot  for  their
Contributor  level  SCFOL  membership.  (2/2022)

We  Thank  SCFOL  Life  Member  Mallie  Odle,  for  her  generous
contribution.  (2/2022)

Our thanks to Frances Myrose for joining SCFOL at the Sponsor
Level. (2/2022)

Ken Scruggs joined this year at the Sponsor Level.  Thank you,
Ken. (2/2022)

Thank  you  to  Sandra  Weber  for  her  Sponsor  Level  SCFOL
membership.  (2/2022)

A special welcome and thank you to Toni Noel for her SCFOL



Life Membership, and another thank you to Toni for her support
of the San Carlos Branch since before its inception. (2/2022)

We thank the following members for supporting the SCFOL with
their  Sponsor  Level  Memberships:  Charles  &  Nancy  Farnham,
Charlie Goldberg, Robert & Srisuda Walsh, Don & Anne Wemple,
Margaret  McKerrow,  Linda  Gollett,  Sue  Dennis,  Robert  &
Constance Plaisted, David & Karen Newby. (1/2022)

We thank Marsha Netzer for renewing her membership at the 
Contributor level. (1/2022)

We  thank  Deborah  Cook  for  her  Sponsor  level  membership.
(1/2022)

We thank Kristine Williams Figueroa for her continued support
of SCBL and welcome her as a SCFOL Life Member. (12/20/21)

We  welcome  Tamara  McLeod  as  a  new  Life  Member  of
SCFOL.  (12/21)

We  thank  Walter  Stepahin  for  his  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
membership.  (12/2021)

We  thank  SCFOL  Life  Member  Margrette  Carr  for  her  very
generous  donation  to  San  Carlos  Friends  of  the  Library.
(11/2021)

We  thank  L.  Elaine  Stone  for  her  Sponsor  level  SCFOL
Membership  (10/21)

We welcome Janelle Hotz as a new SCFOL Life Member. (9/21)

We thank long time SCFOL member Diane Petersen for her new
SCFOL Life Membership. (7/21)

Thank you, Mallie Odle, for your special donation to  SCFOL .
(6/21)

We thank Colleen Conaway for her generous contribution in
honor of Mark R, Peterson. (5/21)



We thank the McCarty Family Trust for their very generous
donation in memory of our SCFOL Life Members Curt &  Judy
McCarty (SCFOL Past President).  New McCarty Life Members are
Jim  &  Kate  (McCarty-daughter)  Mount  and  their  children
Michelle Mount, Danny Mount, and Connor Mount. Also,  Dwight
McCarty  (McCarty-son) and his children Lincoln McCarty, and
Campbell McCarty. (4/21)

SCFOL thanks Geoffrey & Mary Moreno for their Contributor
Level Memberships, and their gift of a SCFOL Life Membership
in honor of Caroline Sue Moreno. (4/21)

Our thanks to Jeffrey & Emilie Mason for their Sponsor Level
SCFOL Membership. (3/21)

Thank you Roni Breite for your Sponsor level SCFOL membership
(2/21)

To Judy McCarty’s life long friend, Gale Parker, we send our
many thanks for the generous contribution in memory of Judy
McCarty. (2/21)

We  thank  Diane  Petersen  for  her  Contributor  level
Membership.(2/21)

We thank the Robert Walsh family for their special donation
(2/21)

Thank you Patricia Waller for your Sponsor Level Membership.
(2/21)

We  thank  James  &  Gale  Petrie  for  their  Sponsor  level
Membership  (2/21)

Thank  you  Jay  Coulter  for  your  Sponsor  level  Membership.
(1/21).

Thank you David Neer for your Sponsor level Membership. (1/21)

Thank you Carmella & John Hartzell for their Sponsor level



Membership.(1/21)

We  thank  Diane  Peterson  for  her  Contributor  level  SCFOL
Membership. (1/21)

We would like to thank SCFOL Life Member Margrette Carr for
her  very  generous  donation  to  San  Carlos  Friends  of  the
Library. (1/2021)

We  thank  the  following  members  for  their  Sponsor  level
Memberships:  Sandra  Weber,  Lee  Young,  Linda  Gillett,  Frab
Myrise,  and Robert & Constance Plaisted. (1/21).

We  thank  Roy  &  Carol  Long  for  their  Contributor  level
Membership  &  donation.  (1/21)

We thank Darlene Draper for her donation in memory of Tricia
del Campo. (1/21)

Thank you Charles and Nancy Farnham for your Contributor level
donation and membership. (1/21).

We thank James and Madeleine Strozier for their Contributor
level donation and membership. (1/21)

Thank  you  to  two  new  Contributor  level  members,  Rowena
Bautista and Cheryl Spicer. (12/20)

Thank you, Tamara McLeod who renewed her membership at the
Contributor Level. (12/20)

Kenneth Scruggs is a new Sponsor Level Member of SCFOL.  Thank
you. (12/20)

Thank you Carol & Andrew Kesner for their SCFOL Sponsor Level
Membership renewal. (12/20)

Thank you Jo Matthews for your Life Membership.(12/20)

We Welcome and thank our longtime library supporters Gordon &
Linda Gidlund as new SCFO Life Members.(11/20).



We thank Janet E. Britt for her new SCFOL Life Membership.
(11/20)

Thank you Genevieve Matherly for your SCFOL Life Membership.
(10/20)

Thank you to Sandi Calabough for her SCFOL Membership and
donation. 10/20)

A special Thank You to Joan Hosaka for her donations in memory
of Jerry Skullerud, and DKG. (8/20)(10/20)

San Carlos Friends of the Library wishes to acknowledge and
thank Joyce Wright for her donation in honor of Robert (Bob)
Wright. (8/2020)

We thank Caroline Rogers for her generous donation to SCFOL in
memory of Lee Ottman. (3/2020)

We  thank  Tamera  McLeod  for  her  Sponsor  Level  Membership
(12/19)

Thank You Harvey & Marsha Netzer for their Contributor Level
Membership. (12/19)

We thank Margrette Carr for her very general contribution to
SCFOL and our San Carlos Branch Library. (12/19)

We  welcome  Ava  Schonfeld,  Matthew  Schonfeld,  and  Elsie
Schonfeld, as our newest SCFOL Life Members.  We thank their
parents for giving the love of reading and libraries to their
children, and showing such wonderful support of the San Carlos
Branch Library. (11/19)

SCFOL thanks artists Laura Wentz, June Casanova, and Shelley
Miller for their donations from the sales of their art work.
(8/19)

We thank Kathryn Ruiz for her Sponsor Level SCFOL Membership
(8/2019)



The Hayes Family & SCFOL thank Warren & Roberta McDonald for
their donation in memory of Tom Hayes. (8/2019)

The Hayes Family & SCFOL thank Elizabeth Lancaster for her
donation in memory of Tom Hayes. (8/2019)

We thank John & Barbara Hayes for their donation in memory of
Tom Hayes.  (8/2019)

The Hayes Family & SCFOL thank William & Judith Kendall for
their donation in memory of Tom Hayes. (8/2019)

The Hayes Family and SCFOL thank Joan Hosaka for her donation
in memory of Tom Hayes.(7/2019)

Thank you to Roy & Carol Long for their contribution to SCFOL.
(4/2019)

We also welcome Gale Petrie as a Sponsor Level Member of
SCFOL. (4/2019)

We  thank   Cheryl  Thompson  for  her  Sponsor  Level  SCFOL
Membership.  (4/2019)  

A special Thank You to Luann & Brian Wright for their generous
donation in memory of Judy McCarty. (3/2019)

Our Thanks to Luciano Emanuele for his generous contribution
in memory of Judy McCarty. (3/2019)

We Thank Joan & Tom Hayes for their commemorative donation in
memory or Judy McCarty. (3/2019) 

We  thank  the  John  &  Carmella  Hartzell  for  their  Family
membership and additional contribution to SCFOL.  (2/2019)

Thank  you,  Patricia  MacDonald,  for  your  Sponsor  level
membership.(2/2019)

Our Thanks to Marie Harper for her Sponsor level membership.
(2/2019)



Thank you to Charles & Nancy Farnham for their Contributor
level membership. (2/2019)

Thank you to Marsha Netzer for her Contributor Level SCFOL
Membership. (1/2019)

A very big Thank You to SCFOL Life Member, Margrette Carr for
her very generous contribution. (12/2018)

Thank you to Erin Moore for your Sponsor Level Membership.
(12/2018)

Our Thanks goes to Sandra Weber for her Sponsor Level donation
to SCFOL. (11/2018)

Thank you, and welcome to Alana Forbes, a new SCFOL Life
Member in 2018. (10/2018)

Welcome  to  our  newest  SCFOL  Life  Member,  Arthur  Savage.
(10/2018)

Welcome and a special Thank You to our newest SCFOL Life
Member Mallie Odle, and her memorial gift of another Life
Membership in memory of her husband, R. Joe Odle. (7/2018)

A very special Thank You to our newest SCFOL Life Member,
Judith Springer. (4/2018)

We thank Patricia MacDonald for her Sponsor Level Membership
(4/2018)

Thank  you,  Jeffrey  Mason  for  your  Sponsor  Level  SCFOL
membership  renewal.  (3/2018)

We thank Sherman and Geri Dance for their Contributor level
membership. (3/2018)

We  thank  Mary  Lawlor  for  her  Life  Membership  level
contribution  in  honor  of  Carleen  Hemrick.  (3/2018)

We  thank  the  many  friends  of  Carleen  Hemrick  for  their



contributions  in  her  honor.  We  wish  Carleen  a  peaceful
retirement and thank her for her  many years teaching our
children, and thousands of hours of volunteer work for the
Friends  including  the  Essay  Contest,  Board  positions,  and
support of local authors.  Carleen will be a hard act to
follow!  (3/2018)

We  Thank  Sandra  Barstow  for  her  Sponsor  level  membership
(2/2018)

Thank you Deborah Cook for your Sponsor level membership. 
(2/2018)

We Thank Charles & Nancy Farnham, Linda Gillett, Roy & Carol
Long,  Jo  Matthews,  Frances  Myrose,  Arthur  &  Ruth  Savage,
Sandra Weber, Don & Anne Wemple, and Lindsay & Dianne Hill for
their Sponsor level memberships. (2/2018).

We  thank  Mary  Fores  for  her  Contributor  level  membership
(2/2018)

Thank  you,  Donald  Funderburk  for  your  Contributor  level
membership (2/2018)

Thank You and welcome to Mark Schulze for his SCFOL Life
Membership. (1/2018)

We  welcome  and  Thank  Patricia  Mooney  for  her  SCFOL  Life
Membership. (1/2018)

We  Thank  Marsha  J.  Netzer  for  her  Contributor  level
membership.  (12/2017)

Many, many Thanks to Margrette Carr for her very generous
donation. (12/2017)

Thank You, Madeleine Strozier, for your generous contribution
to SCFOL. (12/2017)

We  Welcome  and  Thank  our  new  SCFOL  Life  Member,  Luciano



Emanuele. (12/2017)

Thank you and Welcome to our new SCFOL Life Member, Janet
Burgess. (11/2017)

We thank Roy & Carol Long for their donation in memory of Jack
Winer. (7/2017)

We thank the family of  Bette La Chiusa for their generous
donation in memory of their Mother, Bette. Bette was a SCFOL
Board Member, SCFOL Life Member, and for five years held the
position of our Membership Chair.  She passed away in April,
2017. (7/2017)

We Thank the San Carlos Area Council (SCAC) for their generous
donation to SCFOL. (5/2017)

Thank you and welcome to our new Life Member, Dr. Stuart
Karasik. (5/2017)

We Welcome and Thank Barbara Turner for her Life Membership to
SCFOL. (4/2017)

Thank  you,  Patricia  MacDonald  for  your  Sponsor  Level
Membership.  (3/2017)

Our  Thanks  to  Patricia  Waller  for  her  Contributor  Level
Membership. (3/2017)

We thank Wm & Vera Jones for their Family Membership and
donation.(2/2017)

Our  thanks  to  Linda  Gillett,  Darlene  Draper,  and  Robert
Martinez for their additional contributions to SCFOL. (2/2017)

Thank you Sheena & Wayne Meyers for renewing at the Sponsor
Level. (2/2017)

Thank you Harold & Patricia Summers for joining SCFOL at the
Sponsor Level. (2/2017).



Thank you Sandra Weber for renewing at the Sponsor level of
membership. (2/2017)

We thank Emilie Mason for renewing at the Sponsor Membership
Level. (2/2017)

Thank you Joe and Lesley Frazier for your Life Memberships. 
(2/2017)

Thank you,  Jenean Unkefer for your Life Membership! (2/2017)

We Thank Frances Myrose for her Sponsor Level membership.
(1/2017)

Thank  you,  Emile  &  Jeff  Mason  for  your  Sponsor  Level
Membership  (1/2017)

We thank Mary Flores for her Contributor Level Contribution.
(1/2017)

Congratulations to Barbara Morgan for becoming our 100th 
SCFOL Life Member  (1/2017)

We thank Mary Sue & Aadu Karemaa for their Sponsor Level
Membership (1/2017)

Thank  you,  Lindsay  &  Dianne  Hill,  for  your  Sponsor  Level
Membership (1/2017)

We thank Shirley Carlson for her Sponsor Level Membership
(1/2017)

Our thank you goes to Don & Karen Wemple for their Sponsor
Level Membership (1/2017)

Thank you, Charles & Kathy Goldberg, for your Contributor
Level Membership (1/2017)

Deborah  Cook,  we  thank  you  for  your  Contributor  Level
Membership  (1/2017)



Our thanks to Arthur & Ruth Savage also, for their Sponsor
level membership.(1/2017)

Our thanks to Charles & Nancy Farnham for their Sponsor level
membership. (1/2017)

Thank you David & Maren Hargis for your your Sponsor level
membership (1/2017)

We  thank  Donald  Funderburk  for  his  Contributor  level
membership  (1/2017)

Thank  You,  Erin  Moore  for  your  contribution  to  SCFOL.
(12/2016)

Thank  you  to  Roger  Matthews  for  his  generous  donation  to
SCFOL. (12/2016)

Our many thanks to Life Member, Margrette Carr for her most
generous donation.  Thank You! (12/2016)

Congratulations to Mary E. Clapp for her very beautiful and
successful art show and we thank her for her contribution to
SCFOL.  (12/2016)

We thank Madeleine Strozier  for her generous contribution to
SCFOL at the Contributor Membership Level and more! (12/2016)

We wish to thank our new Life-Member (11/2016) who wishes to
remain anonymous. Thank you Linda Kerr for becoming a SCFOL
Life Member. (11/2016)

Thank you David Kotnik for becoming a Lie-Member of SCFOL
(10/2016)

A  special  thank  you  to  Tim  Mountain  for  his  generous
contribution to SCFOL  of proceeds from his very successful
library photo exhibit and sale. (9/2016)

We  thank  Life  Member,  Joan  Hayes  for  her  contribution  to
SCFOL. (8/2016)



We thank Hedy Levine and Judith Levine for their donation in
memory of John Pilch. (8/2016)

We thank Jay & Nancy Coulter for their donation in memory of
John Pilch. (8/2016) We thank Stephanie Baas for her donation
in honor of John Pilch.  (8/2016)

We  thank  Dr.  Ronald  &  Barbara  Orth  for  donating  a  Life
Membership in honor of Catherine Orth.  (8/2016)

We welcome and wish to thank Dr. Ronald and Mickey Zeichick
for their SCFOL Life Memberships, and for their continued
support of many library functions and the Building Committee.
(7/2016)

We thank Mary Lawlor for her Contributor level membership in
honor of Carleen Hemric, a SCFOL Life Member who has supported
SCFOL, the Annual Essay Contest, and the library’s “One Book,
One San Diego” program for many years. (6/2016) We thank Life
Member Mary Jane Gentile for her donation (6/2016)

We welcome and thank our new Life Member Christopher C. Hotz.
(6/2016)

Thank You Mary Lawlor for your Contributor level membership.
(6/2016)

Thank You Sandi Calabough for joining SCFOL at the Sponsor
Level. (6/2016)

Our sincerest thanks to Brett Weiss for his donation in memory
of John Pilch. (6/2016)

We thank David & Maren Hargis for renewing their membership at
the Sponsor Level. (5/2016)

Our Thanks to Maurice Pessot & Roni Breite for their Sponsor
level membership (4/2016)

Thank you to the new San Carlos Mission Federal for partnering



with SCFOL and for their $1000 donation. (4/2016)

Thanks to Shirley Carlson who renewed her Sponsor Level SCFOL
Membership. (3/2016).

We Congratulate Christina M. Fries-Miller on her beautiful art
show and thank her for her generous donation. (3/2016)

Thanks  to  Emile  &  Jeff  Mason  for  their  Sponsor  level
membership  (2/2016)

Thank  you  Patricia  Waller  for  your  Contributor  Level
Membership  (2/2016)

We Thank Mary Sue and Aadu Karemaa for their Sponsor Level
Membership (2/2016).

Our Thanks to Joseph and Lesley Frazier for their Sponsor
Level membership (2/2016)

We Thank Don & Anne Wemple for their Sponsor level membership
(1/2016)

We Thank Charles & Kathy Goldberg for their Sponsor level
membership (1/2016)

We  Thank  Lindsay  and  Dianne  Hill  for  their  Sponsor  level
membership (1/2016)

We  Thank  Sandra  Weber  for  her  Sponsor  level  membership
(1/2016)

We Thank Mary Flores for her Sponsor level membership (1/2016)

Our special Thanks to Donald Funderbunk for his Contributor
level membership. (1/2016)

We thank Linda Gillett for renewing her SCFOL Membership at
the Sponsor Level. (1/2016)

We thank Betty Stevens for renewing at the Sponsor Level.



(1/2016)

Thank You Katherine & Stan Zubel for renewing your membership
at the Sponsor Level. (1/2016)

Thank You Mabel Brundage for renewing your membership at the
Sponsor Level (1/2016).

We thank Charles Farnham for his Sponsor level membership.
(1/2016)

Our many Thanks to Life Member Margrette Carr, for her most
generous donation. (12/2015)

We  thank  Richard  &  Susan  Bunting  for  their  Sponsor  level
Membership. (11/2015)

We  welcome  and  thank  Ron  McFee  for  his  Life  Membership
(10/2015)

We welcome and thank Mickey Zeichick for her Life Membership
(10/2015)

We welcome Lee Ottman, our Volunteer Chair, as a new Life
Member (9/2015)

We thank Christine E. Khouri and welcome her as a new Life
Member (9/2015)

We thank Shirley Carlson for her Sponsor Level Membership
(9/2015)

We welcome Evelyn McGhee as a Life Member of SCFOL and thank
her for her donation. (9/2015)

We thank Mickey and Dr. Roland Zeichick for their Sponsor
level Membership. (8/2015)

Thanks to the San Carlos Area Council for their generous gift
to the San Carlos Branch Library. (5/2015)



We  thank  Jim  Shields  for  his  donation  in  memory  of  our
wonderful friend and volunteer, Orlie Baird (5/2015).

We thank Ann Miller for her donation in memory of Josephine
Davis. (4/2015)

Thanks  to  Robert  &  Constance  Plaisted,  Charles  &  Nancy
Farnham, Lindsay & Dianne Hill, and Linda Gillett for their
Sponsor  level  memberships.  (2/2015)  Our  Thanks  to  Donald
Funderbunk for his Contributor level membership.(2/2015)

Thank You Sandra Gillins for your Life Membership. (2/2015)

Our thanks to Carolyn Barkow for her Life Membership. (2/2015)

We  thank  the  Joseph  Vigman  Foundation  for  their  generous
contribution in memory of Jack & Carol Winer (1/2015)

Welcome and thank  Andrea Grillot for her Lifetime Membership
(12/2014).

Thank You, Margrette Carr for your Patronage. (12/2014)

Thank you Yvonne A. Nelson for your Life Membership. (12/2014)

Thank  you  Jo  Matthews  for  your  Contributor  Level
Membership.(12/2014)

We thank Colleen Conaway for for her Life Membership donation
for Mark Peterson. (11/2014)

We thank Gene Winer for his continued support of the SCFOL and
the San Carlos Branch Library. A big Thank You to the SewMates
who donated the proceeds from the sale of their quilts (from
their October, 2014 art show at the library) to the library.
Thank you, Diane Humphrey for your Sponsor Level donation. We
Thank Tom Hayes for his Life-Membership. (9/2014).

A special Thank You to Samuel H. and Bow T. Revusky for their
Life Membership donations (9/2014).



Thanks to Charles Goldberg for his Sponsor level Membership.
Thank you, Dorothy Vieira for your Life Membership (6/2014)

Thank You and Welcome to Life Member, Michael Winer (son of
our Past President, Jack Winer-founder of the Annual Essay
Contest) for his donation. Thank you and Welcome to Sharon
Nachison  for  her  Life  Membership  to  SCFOL.  Our  thanks  to
Joanne  Prescott  for  her  Contributor  Level  Membership.
Congratulations  to  artist,  Alexandra  Cauldwell  for  her
beautiful  and  successful  March,  2014,  art  display  in  the
library and we thank her for her generous donation to SCFOL.
Our  thanks  to  Sandra  Gillins  for  her  special  Craft  Sale
donation. Our Thanks to Deborah Cook for her Sponsor level
Membership. Congratulation to Hazel Ross for her successful
February art show and we thank her for her contribution to
SCFOL. Thanks to Jason & Rachel Levens for their membership
and donation to SCFOL. Thank You Jerry Hotz for your Life
Membership. Thank you Diane Petersen for you donation. Thank
you Dr. Bradley A Ross, D.D.S. ( Mission Trails Dentistry) for
your generous Corporate donation. Thank You, Shirley Carlson
for your Sponsor Level Membership Thank You Maynard Kartvedt
for your sponsor Level Membership Thank you Diane & Martin
Johnson for your Family Membership and additional donation.
Thank You J. Robert Dyment for your Sponsor Level Membership.
Our thanks to Martin & Diane Johnson for their contribution.
Our thanks to Elizabeth LaChiusa for her Life Membership.
Thank  You,  Don  &  Anne  Wemple  for  your  Sponsor  Level
Membership. We Thank Roger & Barbara Dishong for their Sponsor
Level donation. We Thank Patrice Breslow for her Sponsor Level
donation.  Thank  you  to  Jocelyn  McGrath  for  her  Life
Membership.  Thank  you  to  Frances  Myrose  for  the  special
donation. Thank you Charles & Nancy Farnham for their Sponsor
level membership Thank you to Rita & Katherine Redlinger for
their Sponsor level membership Thank you to Donald Funderburk
for his Contributor Level membership Thank you to Robert &
Constance Plaisted for their Sponsor level membership Thank
you to Linsay & Diane Hill for their Sponsor level membership



Thank  You  to  the  Stangles  for  their  Contributor  level
membership. Thanks You to Inez Jacobson for her Contributor
level membership Thank you Larry Stirling for your Contributor
Membership. Thank you John & Megan Reed for your Contributor
Membership. Thank you Paul and Jean Byrd for your Contributor
Membership.  Thank  you  Walt  and  Rosemary  Johnston(Teague
Insurance Company) for their Corporate Membership. Thank You
Barbara Dennis for your Life Membership. Our thanks to all who
bought books during the November 30-December 7 Barnes & Noble
book fair–a portion of the proceeds benefited the San Carlos
Branch  Library  to  the  tune  of  $267  in  books.  Thank  You
Madeleine  Strozier  for  her  personal  donation  and  Sponsor
Level  membership. Thank You to Ruth and Elmer Runge for their
Life Memberships. Thank You to B.A. Williams, M.D, for your
Life Membership. Thank You, Sue Hotz for your Life Membership.
Thank You, Barbara Church for your Life Membership. We thank
Tom & April Boling for their Life Memberships and support of
our 40th Anniversary Celebration. We thank mystery book store
owner, Phyllis Brown for her donation of 2267 mystery books to
the San Carlos Branch Library. Thank You, Ann Davis for your
Life-Membership.  Thank  You,  Sally  Kotnik,  for  your  Life-
Membership. Welcome and Thank you to Ronald and JoAnn Rossi
for their Life Memberships. Thank You, Joyce Purcell for your
Life  Membership.  Our  thanks  to  Patricia  Waller  for  her
Contributor Level donation. Thank You Dr. Rodney and Barbara
Orth for their Life Memberships. Thank you Betty Broom for
your Life Membership. The September quilt show was wonderful. 
Our thanks to the wonderful quilters who donated their quilts
to the library and to those who donated the full proceeds of
the sale of their quilts to SCFOL: Barbara Dixon, Donna Dinan,
Gloria  Henderson,  Barbara  Shepard,  and  Ruth  George.  Thank
you Jacqueline L. Montague for your Life Membership. Welcome
and Thank You to our new Life Member,  Michael Lugo.         .
Thank  You,  San  Diego  County  Historical  Days  Association,
 for your generous donation to our Matching Equipment Fund.
Thank You Ruth George for becoming a Life Member. A very big
THANK  YOU  to  Margrette  Carr  for  her  very  generous  PATRON



LEVEL contribution to the San Carlos Library . Thank you to
our Managing Librarian, Rita Glick for becoming a Life-Member.
Thank You and Congratulations to Scott Glasson, our newest
Life-Member. We welcome and thank Jay & Nancy Coulter for
their Sponsor level Membership. Life Members Ned and Sara
Engelke have added to their Life Memberships. We thank Jay and
Nancy Coulter for their Sponsor Level Membership. We welcome
Betsy Arnold as a new Life Member. Thank you Joyce Wright for
your Lifetime Membership. Our thanks to Ned & Sarah Engelke
for their Lifetime Memberships. , designated for upgrades to
the children’s area. Joseph & Kathleen Wavra for their Patron
Level Membership. Donald Funderbunk for your Contributor level
membership.  H.  Kenneth  Bishop  for  your  Life  Membership.
Congratulations to Caaralie Norman and Carol Harris for their
successful  art  show  and  we  thank  them  for  their  generous
donations. Thank you Robert & Constance Plaisted and Joanne
Prescott  for  their  Sponsor  Level  Memberships.  Thank  you
Charolette Rettinger, Frances Myrose, Gladys Highly, Charles &
Nancy  Farnham,  and  John  Artiaga  for  their  additional
donations.  Thank  you  Rita  Redlinger  for  your  Sponsor
Membership. Thank you Joe & Lesley Frazier for your donation
in memory of Don Nicholson. Dennis Holt for your donation.
Thank you Judy Williams for your Life Membership. Thank you
Joan Hayes for your Life Membership. SCFOL Members at the
Sponsor level: Don & Anne Wemple, Wm & B.A. Strangle, and Adam
& Patrice Breslow. Thank you Paul & Lottie Schraer. Thank you
Glen Spencer. Thank you to Robert & Marsha Klug. Thanks to
Maynard Kartvedt  for his Sponsor level membership. Our thanks
go to Lois Barkow for her sponsor level membership and special
donation honoring Dr. Funshine. Thank you Dorothy Vieira for
your  sponsor  level  membership.  Jean  Waters  following  her
successful Art Show at the library. Thanks to J. Robert Dyment
for his Sponsor level membership. W.J. & B.A. Spangle for
their generous donation. Joseph J. and Kathleen Wavra for
their  Patron  level  membership.   They  are  our  newest  Life
Members.   Thank  You!  Lindsay  Hill  for  her  Sponsor  level
membership. Rita Redlinger for her Sponsor level membership.



Robert & Linda Gillett for their Sponsor level  membership.
Barbara  Lynch,  the  Karemaa  Family,  Vera  Jones,  and  Leroy
Judkins for their additional support. The Joe & Lesley Frazier
family for their donation in memory of Don Nicholson. Lois
Rutherford for joining the Friends at the sponsor membership
level.  Judy  McCarty  for  her  Life  Membership  in  memory  of
Vivian  Ellis  Howard.  Donald  Funderburk  for  his  family
membership and special donation. Katherine & Carl Shaffer in
honor of the marriage of Cynthia Fisher & Ronald Rowe. Harry &
Kaneko Bishop for their Sponsor level Membership. An anonymous
donor  in  honor  of  Dr.  Funshine  (yoga  instructor  at  the
library). Special donation from Lloyd & Rita Morris. Artist
Nora  Clemens  following  her  successful  art  show.  Mr.  Bill
Cooper for his donation in memory of his mother, Opal Cooper.
Margarette Carr for her Lifetime Membership. Ann and Brian
McDonald for their Lifetime Memberships. Donald Funderburk for
his Contributor Level Membership. Loraine Rozzen in honor of
Mr.  &  Mrs.  Edward  Looney.  Sella  Spellman  for  her  special
donation. The Millennium Investment Club (and we wish them
good luck with their investments). Tova Galgut following her
successful  art  show  at  the  library.  Lloyd  Morris  for
his  special  donation.  We  congratulate  Jean  Waters  on  her
successful Art Exhibit and thank her for her donation to the
friends. The North University Community Chapter of the Friends
of the Library for their appreciative support of SCFOL. Artist
Mildred Spiller for her contribution to the Friends. Artist
Frances Peck for her contribution to the Friends. Della Martin
in memory of Robert Martin. Sally White from the sale of her
artwork in December. Barbara F. Tracy in honor of Nancy A.
Spector. The very generous gift from the estate of the Lois
Dissinger presented to SCFOL by her son, Steve Dissinger. The
Millenium Investment Club:Rhonda, Pat, Marilyn, Vicky, Suzie,
Jacquline  &  Kathy.  Danny  Yelvington  in  honor  of  the
Yelvingtons. Mrs Lorraine Rozzen in honor of Beatrice Polsky.
Don and Ramona Bush in memory of Jack & Carolyn Winer. Joyce
Wright. Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Anderson. Lorraine Rozzen, in
memory of her sister, Jacqueline Freudman. Florence Fisher in



memory of Jack Fisher. Carleen Hemric in memory of Jack &
Carolyn Winer. The San Carlos Area Council.


